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CONTACT INFORMATION
St Mary’s Memorial School
Telephone (08) 8294 4580  
Email info@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

Website stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

School Office Hours
Monday to Friday 8.30am - 4.00pm during school term

Absentees
Telephone (08) 8294 4580 
Email info@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

SCHOOL HOURS
8:30am Supervision begins

8:45am School commences

10:40am - 11.00am Recess for Year 3-6 

11.00am - 11.20am Recess for Reception - Year 2 

12.30pm - 1.10pm Lunch time for Year 3-6

1:10pm - 1:20pm Eating time

1.20pm - 2.00pm Lunch time Reception - Year 2 

3:10pm Classes finish and students dismissed

3:25pm Supervision ends

Out of School Hours Care (OSHC)
Telephone 0408 714 787
Email oshc@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

Uniform Shop
Opening hours during the term:
Tuesdays 2:45pm - 3:30pm
Thursdays 2:45pm - 3:30pm

Telephone Belgravia 0424 776 381 
Email ccoombe@belgraviasports.com.au
Website belgraviaapparelschools.com/collections
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We care deeply for all children and respect the dignity of each person as unique and valued 
members of our school community. 

At St Mary’s Memorial School our expertise is focused on delivering our core business, which 
includes personalised learning, teaching, and wellbeing for all students. We offer excellence 
and equity that includes a broad range of opportunities for our students in a community that 
is built upon a rich heritage of over 150 years of the Josephite and Dominican traditions with 
a values based, inclusive education.  

Transparent and meaningful partnerships between home and school are central to the 
success of our students. Thank you for your commitment to working with us to equip 
your child with the meaningful skills they need to live a life centered upon faith, service, 
contribution, and high impact. Like you, we want your child to flourish. 

We welcome your family to St Mary’s Memorial School and especially extend a warm 
welcome to families new to the school. 

Sonja Smith
Principal

Welcome 
We value the trust you place in us in selecting St Mary’s Memorial 
School for your child and look forward to working in partnership 
with you to support your child to strive to do their best as thriving 
people, capable learners and leaders for the world God desires. 
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Our vision is to:
	 Educate
		  Be a welcoming 
		  Christian community
			   Develop independent, 
			   positive, visible learners
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St Mary’s Memorial School is a co-educational 
Reception to Year 6 Catholic Parish primary  
school in Glenelg. 
The origin of the school can be traced back to 1869 and the Sisters of St Joseph, who administered 
here for approximately 34 years.

In 1903 the Dominican Sisters commenced management of the school, until the appointment of the 
first lay principal in 1982. The school continues its Dominican tradition until this day. 

St Mary’s Memorial School’s philosophy draws on the rich tradition of both the Josephite and the 
Dominican Sisters with a  deep respect for the uniqueness of the individual child. With an emphasis 
on justice and equity and all that this means for  teaching, learning and the overall development of 
every child. 

As a community, we believe that the best teaching environment exists where a sense of belonging 
is valued, where excellence in effort and achievement is recognised and where students develop 
independent learning skills and take full advantage of all educational opportunities.

THE FOUR DOMINICAN PILLARS
The four Dominican pillars are inspired by the life and teachings of St Dominic. 
St Dominic believed in the power of education to develop articulate and 
well-informed people who could dialogue with anyone around matters of life 
and faith, regardless of background. St Dominic was known to be joyous, 
compassionate and prayerful, he loved learning and anguished over the 
sufferings of others. The life of St Dominic has been foundational in shaping the 
four Dominican Pillars, which tens of thousands of Dominicans, over 800 years, 
refer to as way of living a balanced spiritual life.

Study – a love for study and the nurturing of our minds is recognised as a gift from God. 
Dominican’s the world over are known for their love of study and their drive to know and 
learn more.

Prayer – our relationship with God is alive in each moment of each day but setting aside time 
and space to pray both individually and as a community is part of who we are as Dominicans. 

Service – As a community we strive to treat all of God’s creation, both people and the earth, 
with care and respect and as such we focus on ways to put this into action through the 
school year.

Community – St Dominic from the very beginning was all about being together in community 
sharing, supporting and loving one another in the true spirit of Christ.

ABOUT OUR 
SCHOOL
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SCHOOL BOARD
The School Board meets once a month, during term 
time. Members of the board are appointed at the Annual 
General Meeting of the School Community, which is held in 
February, each year.

The School Board, on behalf of the Parish Faith Community 
has the very special responsibility of maintaining and 
developing St Mary’s Memorial School. It considers areas 
such as Policy Direction, Financial Management, Pastoral 
Care, Maintenance and Planning.

Permanent Board Members are the Parish Priest, Principal 
and a Staff Representative, and in addition there are a 
number of parents who may be elected for two-year terms. 
No special qualifications are necessary, just a desire to be 
involved in the running of the school and the will to be a 
committed member.

ST MARY’S MEMORIAL 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY GROUP
All parents who attend St Mary’s Memorial School are 
members of our St Mary’s Memorial School Community 
Group. We are grateful to those in our community who 
generously offer their time to form the St Mary’s Memorial  
School Community Group. The major aim of this group is to 
advance the interests of parents and children attending the 
school. This group meets once a month to discuss ways to 
support the building of community in the school through 
social and fundraising events - both essential to the life 
and spirit of St Mary’s Memorial School. New members are 
always welcome.

CLASS REPRESENTATIVES 
Our Class Representatives are parents/caregivers who 
volunteer to help foster good communication for families 
and to assist in the development of the school community. 
The Class Representative is a point of contact for the 
classroom teacher who may be looking for volunteers 
for a specific task. It is also a point of contact for parents 
who wish to contact other parents for organisational and 
social purposes. Having a Class Representative is helpful 
for our St Mary’s Memorial School Community Group to 
have a contact person to pass on information when looking 
for volunteers.

COMMUNITY PARISH 
St Mary’s Memorial School is part of the Glenelg Catholic 
Parish and we work closely, in partnership with the parish 
to support our community.

Students and families will have many opportunities to 
learn more about the Catholic faith, as well as participate 
in masses, liturgies, prayer services and the Sacramental 
Program, which includes Baptism, Reconciliation, 
Confirmation and Holy Communion.

Our parish priest is Father John Herd  
Email jdherd@hotmail.com 
Telephone 8294 1888

VOLUNTEERS
Our school values a strong relationship between parents 
and staff. Parent involvement is encouraged at St Mary’s 
Memorial School, as it enriches our community, develops 
a sense of belonging and the children love having their 
families involved in class activities and helping out around 
their school. 

There are a number of opportunities for parents and 
caregivers to volunteer at St Mary’s Memorial School and 
we warmly invite you to participate by assisting with beach 
walks, reading, attending excursions, camps, coaching 
sport teams, or helping in the canteen. 

All volunteers are required to hold a current Working With 
Children Check/Catholic Police Clearance. In addition to 
this, our volunteers undertake an online Responding to 
Risk of Harm, Abuse and Neglect (RRHAN) course and 
complete the CESA Volunteer Pack. Please see the staff at 
the school office regarding the process to volunteer at St 
Mary’s Memorial School. 

OUR SCHOOL 
COMMUNITY
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ADMINISTRATION PROCEDURES 
& GUIDELINES 
ASSEMBLIES
Assemblies are held regularly on a Friday morning at 
9:00am in Our Lady of Victories Church. 

Each year level is assigned a week in which their classes 
will host/run the school assembly, which is centred around 
students learning. As a whole school community, we share 
a prayerful togetherness and celebration of teaching and 
learning. Parents are encouraged to attend and support 
their child during this special occasion.

ATTENDANCE  
AND PUNCTUALITY
Being on time and organised has a calming effect and sets 
your child up to have a good day at school.

Our school gates open at 8:30am with lessons commencing 
at 8:45am. Arriving early to prepare for the school day is 
crucial to classroom routines and organisation for your 
child. Arriving late to class can be upsetting for a child and 
disruptive to the children who have already settled into the 
daily routine. 

Please note that the school gates are locked at 9:00am and 
any children arriving after this time must come through the 
school office to sign in and have their attendance recorded. 
Schools have a legal requirement to accurately record 
children’s attendance at school. If your child is going to 
be away due to illness or family reasons then we ask that 
parents notify the school before 9:00am.

If your child needs to leave school prior to the dismissal 
time 3:10pm, please advise the school office and teacher 
via email prior to collection. All students must report to the 
office to be signed out by a parent/guardian.

CANTEEN/LUNCH ORDERS
Lunch orders are supplied by a number of family-owned 
Jetty Road cafes. Orders for school lunches are placed 
before 9:00am and delivered directly to the school at 
12:45pm. Lunches are collected by the children from the 
school canteen. Orders are placed and paid for via the Qkr! 
App, available to download on your mobile phone.

Outside of distributing lunches, ice blocks can be purchased 
from the school canteen at lunch break, during our warmer 
months in Term 1 and 4. 

COMMUNICATION
Communication is the key to a successful working 
relationship with our school and each family. 

Teachers can be contacted via email, however the response 
may not be immediate, as their primary focus is educating 
your child. If you wish to have a focused discussion about 
your child, it is preferable that you email to arrange a suitable 
time to meet with the teacher. For any urgent matters, 
please contact the school office.

A class overview will be sent home at the beginning of each 
term by the class teacher, in addition to regular updates.

Student Diaries are utilised by our Year 3-6 students to 
enhance communication between school and home.

A school eNewsletter is distributed fortnightly via email.  
The eNewsletter is our main form of communication and 
will keep you updated on school information, diary dates, 
upcoming events and important information.

FINANCE
Annual tuition fees are divided into payments over three 
periods but arrangements can be made for more frequent 
payment by instalments

Families who are experiencing financial hardship are invited 
to apply for a fee concession by contacting the Finance 
Manager.  All applications for fee concession and support 
are held in the strictest confidence. 

For further financial information, please refer to our 
website or email finance@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au 
with any queries.

LOST PROPERTY
We encourage students to have their name clearly marked 
on all uniform, lunch boxes, drink bottles, etc. 

Lost property, including uniforms, drink bottles, hair 
accessories, etc., are located outside the Library and OSHC 
room. All valuable items such as money and jewellery found 
at school will be held in the school office. Students and 
families are encouraged to check the lost property boxes 
regularly for their items.

Any items not claimed will be donated or discarded. 
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ADMINISTRATION PROCEDURES 
& GUIDELINES 
MOBILE PHONES  
AND ELECTRONIC DEVICES
Whilst we do not encourage our students to have a mobile 
phone at school, we understand certain circumstances 
occur where your child may require a mobile for safety 
reasons.

If your child does bring their phone to school, it must be 
placed on silent or switched off, then handed to staff for 
safe keeping throughout the day. 

All smart watches must be in ‘school’ mode and not used 
by students to take photographs, send messages, or 
communicate with others, including parents. If you need 
to contact your child during school hours, please call the 
school office. 

The school will not be held responsible for any loss or 
damage to mobile phones or smart watches.

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS 
CARE (OSHC)
St Mary’s Memorial School offers families quality Out of 
School Hours Care options both during the term and school 
holidays.

Before School Care is available from 7:30am to 8:30am

After School Care is available from 3:10pm to 6:00pm

Vacation Care (during school holidays) 7:30am to 6:00pm

Our OSHC program includes a range of activities which are 
designed to engage all students.

For more information on our OSHC program, please see 
our website or email oshc@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au.

PHOTOGRAPHY/DIGITAL 
IMAGES/RECORDINGS
While it is important you celebrate your child’s participation 
in school life, it is equally important that you are mindful of 
privacy issues around the taking of or publication of any 
photographs or images of other children. It is permissible to 
take a photo/digital image/recording of your own child but 
not of others, nor to display photos or images on any form of 
social media without the express permission of any person 
in the photograph. Your cooperation with this is appreciated.

STUDENT DROP OFF  
AND PICKUP
There are multiple parking opportunities near St Mary’s 
Memorial School. To ensure a safe environment, it is 
recommended that you park in the surrounding streets, 
adhering to the relevant Council parking directions to avoid 
a fine.

A designated drop off and pick up zone is located on Milton 
Street, (northern side of the school) which is supervised 
by staff between 8:30am-9:00am and 3:10pm-3:25pm. To 
ensure the efficiency of this area, the driver is to remain in 
the vehicle with the engine running. Students must exit and 
enter the vehicle from the left-hand side. Please move along 
quickly and be alert to pedestrians at all times.

The High Street entrance is available for parents wishing to 
safely walk their children into school. Some street parking is 
usually available.

Students must not be dropped off outside the school office 
along Chapel Street. 

The school office entrance is for students and families who 
arrive after 8:45am to sign in for daily attendance or when 
signing out due to departing school early. At all other times, 
we appreciate your cooperation in using the Milton Street 
and High Street entrances for drop off and pick up.

Parents are asked not to park their vehicles in the school/ 
parish car park (off Chapel Street), as this area is reserved 
for staff only. 
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TEACHING AND  
LEARNING
CURRICULUM
At St Mary’s Memorial School, we value learning and our 
learners. We use the Australian Curriculum (ACARA), 
the Catholic Education South Australia Crossways 
Religious Education Curriculum as well as the Keeping 
Safe Child Protection Curriculum as the basis for all our 
learning programs.

We pride ourselves on high-quality learning with a focus 
for each student to flourish as a thriving person, capable 
learner and leader for the world God desires. 

St Mary’s Memorial School offers the following curriculum 
areas: 

•	 Mathematics 

•	 English

•	 Religious Education

•	 Science

•	 Humanities and Social Science 

•	 The Arts

•	 Technologies

•	 Health and Physical Education

•	 Languages Other Than English

	 - Japanese 

ASSESSMENT
Each student’s learning growth is continually assessed and 
monitored by their teacher. Various methods of assessment 
are used to understand each student’s progress.

Learning Conversations are conducted in Terms 1 and 3 to 
enable parents and teachers to work in partnership to help 
support every student achieve success.

Parents may arrange for a mutually suitable time with their 
child’s teacher to discuss their child’s learning progress at 
any time.

Formal records of children’s progress are retained 
throughout their journey at St Mary’s Memorial School.

Reports are sent home in Terms 2 and 4.

INCLUSIVE EDUCATION
St Mary’s Memorial School caters to a variety of learning 
styles and needs. Teachers use assessments and the 
analysis of data to identify students requiring additional 
support. We do this through a variety of learning initiatives 
and adjustments, which aim to allow our students to 
access the curriculum at their level of readiness. Small 
group work and one on one support is offered to students, 
such as MiniLit, MacqLit and small group interventions.  
Allied Health Professionals are welcomed to our school to 
further support students.

If parents/caregivers have concerns about their child’s 
development, learning progression, social interactions 
or behaviour, we encourage you to contact your child’s 
teacher. 

EXCURSIONS AND CAMPS
All classes from Reception to Year 6 participate in class 
excursions and incursions that support the curriculum.  
Parents and caregivers will be provided with all relevant 
information relating to any excursions or camp, including 
permission forms. Parent volunteers may also be sought 
at this time if required. Your child’s teacher is the first 
point of contact for any questions relating to excursions 
and camps. 

School camps for Year 4, 5 and 6 students provide excellent 
the opportunities to experience learning in an outdoor/
away from home environment that places emphasis on 
independence and cooperative learning skills. An additional 
fee is incurred for students attending school camps. 

HELEN SCANLON 
RESOURCE CENTRE
The centre provides a range of literature, including 
reference, fiction and non-fiction, and other educational 
resources. All students have access to the centre weekly 
and are encouraged to borrow resources to support their 
learning and recreational enjoyment. 

BEACH WALKS
At St Mary’s Memorial School we are lucky to be situated 
within a short distance to the Glenelg foreshore.  Each week, 
our students in their class groups, joined by registered 
parent volunteers, make their way to the beach, where they 
engage in a walk, run or fitness activity, appropriate for the 
year level. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
Our Religious Education curriculum is a living, 
contemporary and ever evolving program aiming to 
integrate faith, life and culture. 

Contemporary Religious Education at St Mary’s Memorial 
School endeavours to engage the heart, mind and hands 
of our children in the good news of Jesus Christ, utilising 
a broad range of resources and artefacts.

We are proud of our rich Dominican heritage and children 
love hearing stories about their Dominican family and 
ancestors. 

Through the Crossways Religious Education Curriculum 
all children are invited to recognise the sacred encountered 
in everyday life. Children not only learn about our own 
Catholic faith and traditions but also those of other 
world religions with dialogue in this space welcomed 
and encouraged. Through the lens of Catholic Social 
Teaching Principles students  learn to value and respect 
all of God’s creation, both people and the earth, and seek 
ways to actively work towards creating a better world for 
themselves and others. 

HOUSE TEAMS
Upon enrolment, students are placed in a House Team.  
This encourages and promotes relationships between 
children across a range of different year levels.  Throughout 
the year several House based activities are enjoyed by the 
students. 

Our House Teams are: 

•	 St Dominic - Green 

•	 St Catherine - Red

•	 St Mary - Blue

•	 St Thomas - Yellow

The four House Teams are a colourful display for our annual 
Sports Day. Students participate in group and individual 
activities throughout the day, wearing their school house 
team polo shirt, available from the uniform shop. 

HOME LEARNING
At home learning is a vital part of the total learning process 
and a meaningful way for students to make connection 
between what happens in school and their own home and 
family. There is a strong emphasis on developing a love 
of reading and students are encouraged to read every day 
with their parents/caregiver.

The expectation of home learning for each year level is 
communicated to the students and parents during the first 
weeks of school. 

TEACHING AND  
LEARNING
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SPORT
A variety of competitive school sports are offered to 
students across all year levels. Our school enjoys competing 
in both South Australian Catholic Primary School Sports 
Association (SACPSSA) and South Australian Primary 
Schools Association S.A. (SAPSASA) competitions. This 
involves the selection of students to compete against a 
number of other schools in our state, at a more challenging 
level in a wide variety of sports.

With the support of our Co-Curricular Co-Ordinator, along 
with Registered Parent/Caregiver Volunteers, students are 
able to be a part of local community/school based sporting 
competitions, including but not limited to, basketball, 
soccer, netball, etc.

HOMEWORK CLUB
A teacher-led Homework Club for our students wanting a 
little extra help is available for our senior students during 
school term.  

MUSIC TUITION
St Mary’s Memorial School will provide a space for private 
tuition for students wishing to learn piano or guitar. 
Bookings for tuition are arranged between the family and 
private tutor, along with fees and scheduled lessons. Please 
see the school office for further contact details.

SENIOR CHOIR
The St Mary’s Memorial School Senior Choir offers further 
opportunities for students to develop their musical talents, 
with the view to performing in the annual Catholic Schools 
Music Festival, along with various other performances at 
the school throughout the year.  

In addition, we bring performers into St Mary’s Memorial 
School every year to inspire our students. These include 
annual Come Out performances, musicals, puppet and 
theatrical performances.

CO-CURRICULAR  
ACTIVITIES
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STUDENT  
WELLBEING
STUDENT WELLBEING 
We believe supporting the wellbeing of all students within 
our care is essential to ensuring happy, healthy and engaged 
individuals.

At St Mary’s Memorial School, we come together to bring 
about the common good of our community – a place where 
everyone’s needs are met and all are able to flourish.  

Our focus on the development of learner agency and key 
capabilities provides students with the skills to know and 
understand themselves as learners and people.  

We have a range of programs to ensure your child’s 
wellbeing is nurtured, including Positive Education, What’s 
the Buzz Social Skills Program, Peaceful Kids Small Group 
Intervention Program and Peaceful Classrooms.

SCHOOL COUNSELLOR 
St Mary’s Memorial School offers a Primary Counselling 
Program with qualified Centacare Counsellors. This further 
supports  the pastoral care and wellbeing of students, their 
families and our staff.  

Centacare Counsellors offer support and trauma sensitive 
therapeutic intervention on issues impacting wellbeing 
such as anxiety, social skills, grief and loss, relationships 
and stress. 

Our Counsellor supports and encourages key Christian 
values and embraces the Catholic Ethos.

PARTNERSHIP WITH 
PARENTS, CARERS  
AND FAMILIES
We recognise parents as the first educators of their children 
and value parental support. The partnership between home 
and school is fundamental to student learning, wellbeing 
and a positive school experience. 

We welcome all families in partnership with our staff to 
support the overall growth and development of their child. 
We are committed to fostering positive relationships 
between home and school.
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OUR  
UNIFORM
The St Mary’s Memorial School uniform is compulsory, and 
all items of clothing should be clearly named. The Uniform 
Shop is the sole supplier of the school uniform and is 
located on the school site. 

Class teachers will communicate when students are 
required to wear the Sports Uniform. 

Acceptable jewellery items include stud earrings or 
sleepers, a watch, a small religious medal or neck-chain and 
a medic alert bracelet. Staff will ask students to remove any 
inappropriate items of jewellery.

Hair gel, bright hair colours and coloured sunscreen are not 
permitted. Below shoulder length hair must be tied back at 
all times with navy, white or yellow ribbon or appropriate 
scrunchie.

Coloured nail polish and make-up must not be worn with 
the school uniform. Students will be sent to the school 
office for immediate removal.

Students should be well-groomed and tidy at all times - 
staff will remind students of their responsibility to look after 
their school uniform and wear it with pride.

SUMMER FORMAL UNIFORM - to be worn in Terms 1 and 4

NO. BOYS

1 Trousers or 
Shorts:

Navy double knee elastic back pant  
OR Navy college shorts with elastic back

2 Shirt: Short sleeve over shirt embroidered with 
school logo

3 Windcheater: V-Neck windcheater with school logo

4 Socks: Navy ankle/calf sock  
(with black school shoes only)

5 Hat: Navy hat with school logo - Compulsory

Shoes: Black leather school shoes or brown 
sandals

NO. GIRLS

6 Dress: Summer dress with school logo

7 Pants or 
Shorts:

Navy tailored pant with adjustable waist  
OR adjustable waist shorts

8 Blouse: Short sleeve school blue shirt 
embroidered with school logo

3 Windcheater: V-Neck windcheater with school logo

4 Socks: Navy ankle/calf socks  
(with black school shoes only)

5 Hat: Navy hat with school logo - Compulsory

Shoes: Black leather school shoes or brown 
sandals

WINTER FORMAL UNIFORM - to be worn in Terms 2 and 3

NO. BOYS

1 Trousers or 
Shorts:

Navy double knee elastic back pant  
OR Navy college shorts with elastic back

9 Shirt: Long sleeve over shirt embroidered with 
school logo

3 Windcheater: V-Neck windcheater with school logo

14 Windcheater: Boss top windcheater with school logo

15 Jacket: Soft shell jacket with school logo

4 Socks: Navy ankle/calf sock  
(with black school shoes only)

Shoes: Black leather school shoes

NO. GIRLS

11 Pinafore: Pinafore (Year R-2)

12 Skirt: Skirt (Year 3-6)

13 Blouse: School blue long sleeve

10 Pants or 
Shorts:

Navy tailored pant with adjustable waist  
OR adjustable waist shorts

3 Windcheater: V-Neck windcheater with school logo

14 Windcheater: Boss top windcheater with school logo

15 Jacket: Soft shell jacket with school logo

4 Socks: Navy ankle/calf socks or tights  
(with black school shoes only)

Shoes: Black leather school shoes

SPORTS UNIFORM

NO. BOYS/GIRLS

16 Polo: Striped sports polo with school logo

17 House Polos: Polo shirts with school logo on front 
and house names printed on the back
St Dominic - Green 
St Catherine - Red
St Mary - Blue
St Thomas - Yellow

18 Shorts: Navy rugby knit shorts

19 Track Pants: Track pants with school initials 
embroidered

5 Hat: Navy hat with school logo

Socks: White socks

Shoes: Sneakers/sports shoes

SCHOOL BAG BOYS/GIRLS

20 School Bag: School bag with school logo
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STUDENT HEALTH 
AND WELFARE
ACCIDENTS
All staff at St Mary’s Memorial School have completed First 
Aid training.  All staff on yard duty carry a first aid bag to 
attend to minor injuries. If your child requires additional 
care, they will be sent to the school office for assistance. 

If a student is involved in an accident at school which 
requires a parent to be contacted, a phone call will be made 
immediately.  It is very important therefore that the school 
has up-to-date contact information. 

In the case of serious accidents, an ambulance will be 
called immediately. 

BRAIN FOOD BREAK
Students at St Mary’s Memorial School are involved in what 
is known as a “Brain Food Break”. This is managed and 
supervised by class teachers. Students are encouraged to 
bring along a piece of fruit or vegetables, cheese, crackers, 
etc. and ensure they have bottled water available at 
all times.  

COMPLAINT PROCEDURE
It is always our intent to resolve concerns as soon 
as possible. If a parent has a classroom concern, we 
encourage communication with the classroom teacher. If 
the concern is not resolved, a member of the leadership 
team can be contacted. Further follow up may involve 
the Principal scheduling a mutually convenient meeting 
between the parties involved.

FOOD SAFETY
At St Mary’s Memorial School we promote a safe 
environment for all our students, staff and families. There 
are a number of students and staff across the various 
year levels who will suffer extreme adverse reactions — 
potentially life threatening – if they come into contact with 
certain food products.  For that reason, we ask families be 
particularly “nut aware” and avoid sending certain foods to 
school. Allergies, conditions, and intolerances pertaining 
to the individual class groups will be confidentially 
communicated via your class teacher. 

When classes have ‘shared lunches’ parents will need to be 
mindful that the plate of food that is being sent to school 
is appropriate for that individual class. We appreciate your 
understanding and care in this matter.

HOT WEATHER PROCEDURE 
All students at St Mary’s Memorial School are required to 
wear the school hat whenever they are outside. The wearing 
of the school hat is compulsory and continually monitored 
during Term 1 and 4, due to the high UV ratings experienced 
at these times. If a child does not have a school hat, they 
will be asked to move to a shaded area, out of the sun.

When the weather forecast for a particular day is 36 
degrees Celsius students will remain in covered areas at all 
times or inside air-conditioned classrooms. 

MEDICATION
Where possible, please administer your child’s medication 
before and after school time. We understand that at 
times, children may require medication while at school. 
The administration of medication is the responsibility 
of parents/caregivers. If you are unable to attend school 
to provide your child with their medications, it can be 
administered by one of our First Aid Officers. 

A Medical Agreement for Education and Care form is 
available from the school office and must be completed by 
the Doctor or parent/caregiver. The medication needs to be 
handed to the school office by the parent/caregiver, in its 
original packaging, with the child’s name, prescription and 
dosage clearly labelled by the chemist. 

We can administer ‘over the counter’ medications (Panadol, 
Nurofen, etc.) to students. The medication must be handed 
by the parent/caregiver to the school office, in its original 
packaging, with the child’s name and dosage clearly 
labelled by the chemist. 

Under no circumstances will school staff dispense 
medication to children without a completed Medication 
Agreement for Education and Care form.

Please consider the wellbeing of your child if they are 
unwell, and keep them home until fully recovered. 
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St Mary’s Memorial School
16 Milton Street, Glenelg, South Australia 5045

P: (08) 8294 4580  
E: info@stmarmem.catholic.edu.au

stmarmem.catholic.edu.au
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